RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Pleasant Township Board of Trustees

January 24, 2017

The Pleasant Township Board of Trustees held a meeting on January 24, 2017 at 5373 Norton Road, Grove City, Ohio.

Trustee Hunter called the meeting to order with Trustee Sheets, Trustee Hunter and Trustee Good present.

Financial Reports

Financial reports were provided to the Trustees and Department Heads.

Trustee Hunter made a motion to pay expenditures.  Trustee Good seconded.                             Vote:  Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes.                   M-0004        
Visitor
Mr. Todd Hurley, Director of Information Systems for Grove City was present to speak about IT services as well as their alerting system and fiber-optic project.  Hurley stated Chief Taylor has discussed Grove City providing IT services to the Township.  
Information was provided on a fiber-optic project that includes Grove City, Jackson Township, Prairie Township, South-Western City Schools and SWACO with a projected

cost of six million dollars.  It was stated the route for the fiber-optic lines will come down 665 and turn north to Darbydale school and will pass by the Township’s property.

Mr. Hurley stated one goal of the project is to try to cut down on response times for Fire Departments from the time a call comes in, the time the equipment gets moving and they arrive at a hospital. It was noted when the response time is reduced chances of survival are much greater. 
The cost to include Pleasant Township in the project by routing fiber-optic lines into the  building would be approximately $10,000.00.  The cost would include the fiber-optic line and installing equipment in to handle it. The Township would be responsible for the equipment.  Mr. Hurley will send a copy of the contract prepared for Jackson Township.

Deputy Sheriff Report

Deputy Gabriel was not present.  Ms. Lou Luther reported there were thefts, one in Timberlake, one in Oakhurst, one on Gardner Road and a burglary on Gay Road.  
Trustee Hunter announced Deputy Gabriel would hold a Personal Safety class on February 28th starting at 6:00 p.m.  The Trustee meeting will follow starting at 8:00 p.m.  
Road Department

Superintendent Karn reported on Road Department activities and expenses.

Trustee Hunter requested a copy of the Road Department’s Procedures and Policy Manual.  Superintendent Karn stated they have a Road Department work agreement

that he will provide a copy of.  
It was reported the tile repairs previously made in Oakhurst has the drainage working

well and there are no known drainage problems elsewhere at this time.   

Superintendent Karn stated after the last snow and ice the Department hauled in another eighteen ton of salt.  The Department was busy picking up tree branches from the recent wind storm and a chipper was rented until the Department’s chipper is repaired due to a crack in the rotor shaft.  
Fire Department

Chief Taylor reported on Fire Department activities and expenses.

The new truck is back from having the lights installed and have lettering done in the 

next week or so.  
The shower room remodel work is done except for a few minor details.  A proposal to 
redo both bathrooms was submitted.

Trustee Sheets made a resolution to remove Zachary Antle and Matt Headlee from the Pleasant Township fire department roster.  Trustee Hunter seconded.  Vote: Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes.                                            R-0018   

The Board was informed Firefighter Tim Reibel will be retiring this year.  Chief Taylor stated he would like permission from the Board to post for one full-time opening with the intention of having a new full-time member in place by March 27th.  Trustee Sheets suggested moving the hiring back to May 1st. 

Chief Taylor reported applying for the Safer Grant which would enable the Department  to hire two other full-time employees to take the Department to twelve full-time firefighters.  Taylor stated if awarded the grant, it would assist with salaries and benefits for three years.  The first two years the Federal Government would pay 75% of the costs and the third year it would pay 35% of the costs.  The grant deadline is February 18th and would be awarded in late summer or early fall.  It was stated there are advantages to the grant but also disadvantages.

Trustee Hunter questioned about overtime coverage.  Chief Taylor stated there is not a lot of overtime with coverage heavy at the end of the year but not so much the rest of the time.  Taylor will provide the Board with overtime figures and noted the part-time firefighters do a good job of filling in.

The Board was reminded the mutual aid contract with Pickaway needs to be signed.

SWACO Solid Waste Rate Advisory Board

Mr. Thomas Fancher, the Township’s representative stated there was nothing new to report at this time.
Old Business

Trustee Hunter reported receiving an email from a resident about trucks parking on the sidewalk in Darbydale.  The resident keeps Trustee Hunter informed every time the trucks are parked across the sidewalks and also calls the Sheriff as the Sheriff has to witness the trucks being parked illegally.    

Trustee Sheets stated he drafted a letter to be sent to the property owner on Denton Road about his cattle going onto the neighbor’s property and on the roadway.  Sheets read the

letter to those present and all Board members were in agreement with signing the letter

and sending it to the property owner.

New Business

Trustee Sheets reported there is $15,000.00 in the budget to replace the sign out front of the fire station.  Sheets stated he has been dealing with Stewart Sign Company and has negotiated a price of $13,701.00 for a 4’x 6’ digital sign controlled by computer software.  The price includes delivery to the Township but will be up to the Township to install it.  .

Trustee Hunter made a resolution to spend no more than $14,000.00 for the new digital sign for in front of the fire station.  Trustee Sheets seconded.  Vote:  Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes.                                                            R-0019 

The Board was reminded the Ohio Trustees Winter Conference starts tomorrow.

Fiscal Officer Updates                                     

Clerk Wilkins reported she receiving the following correspondence;
The CareWorks Quarterly Report, an email from CareWorks on upcoming dates and deadlines, an Ohio Insurance Services newsletter, the Ohio Deferred Compensation monthly news and updates, a Franklin County Soil and Water newsletter, the Franklin County Public Health Connection Call agenda, a SWACO update on changing their logo and miscellaneous flyers.

Trustee Hunter made a motion to adjourn.  Trustee Good seconded.  Vote:  Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes                                            M-0005                                  
                                                                                  Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                  Paula J. Wilkins 

                                                                                  Fiscal Officer

NOTATIONS:  Please be advised that meeting minutes are a summary of issues, statements, etc. which take place at meetings.  Meeting minutes which contain approval, additions, and/or corrections to these meetings should be reviewed.  Tape recordings are available to provide Board action, information, statements, etc. in their entirety.
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